March 17, 2015
 
Peter Maurer
Planning Director
County of Calaveras
891 Mountain Ranch Road
San Andreas, CA 95249
 
Dear Peter
 
The purpose of this letter is to summarize the key points of our meeting with you and Supervisor Edson on 3/9/15.
 
As a Community we ask for your support for the San Andreas Community Plan.  Our Community Plan was put together with a large community outreach program and a great deal of Community involvement.  Whether our Community Plan is included in the General Plan Update as a separate document, or as part of the overall General Plan Update is immaterial just as long as there is inclusion.  It is our strong preference that our Community Plan be adopted at the same time as the General Plan, and fall under the same Environmental Review as would be required for the General Plan, thus minimizing the cost impacts of inclusion.
 
To minimize the cost of staff time, as a Community we are willing to submit to the County in a timely manner a Consistency Evaluation to make sure that our Community Plan is consistent with the overall General Plan Update.  We are also willing to make necessary changes for any inconsistencies that are found.  We do not anticipate the need for many changes, as the cross reference guide you provided with the General Plan Draft identifies the many General Plan policies that are implemented by each provision of our Community Plan.
 
Regarding the San Andreas Rural Livable Mobility Plan (SARLMP) it is our hope that the County can adopt this Plan as part of a separate action but under the same Environmental Review as would be required for the General Plan thus minimizing the cost impacts of inclusion.  The SARLMP provides much needed mitigation measures for the Circulation problems that face the San Andreas Community.  It deserves adoption by the County Board of Supervisors.
 
Finally, we do hope there is some means to footnote the two large industrial parcels in the San Andreas Community that are Paws and Calaveras Cement.  It would be helpful to footnote their current usage as it unlikely that the usage of these two parcels will change in the near future.  It would be unproductive for this large portion of the San Andreas Community to be viewed as a large industrial complex when in fact that is not the case.
 
If you require any additional information or have found any of the statements of this letter a misrepresentation of what was actually discussed at the meeting on 3/9/15 please let me know.
 
Thank you for your consideration
Citizens for San Andreas
Jim Kavanagh
209-754-3367
citizensforsanandreas@yahoo.com
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